
Internal Quality Assurance Cell (IQAC) REPORT 2019-20 

With a view to provide an insight to the first year students about co-curricular activities, a 'Common Orientation 

Session' was organized by the IQAC of the College in the month of July. It was a three day event wherein all the 

College societies introduced the students to their respective goals and what they as an institution have to offer to 

the students.  

The IQAC organised a six-day Faculty Development Workshop, titled “Innovation and Entrepreneurship” from 

14th to 19th January 2019. This was in association with Sydney Business School, University of Wollongong, 

Australia. Professor Grace McCarthy Dean, Sydney Business School, University of Wollongong, Australia was 

the main resource person of the workshop. 

On 30th August 2019, the Cell organised a career counselling session for the students of Sarvodaya Vidyalaya, 

Pitampura, as an extension of  IQAC activities for social cause.  

The IQAC successfully organized two workshops for the non-teaching staff of the college on August 30, 2019 

and Sep. 6, 2019. The workshops were conducted keeping in the mind the growing digitization in every field and 

the thus, the need for every individual to stay abreast with the usage of computers. Both the sessions were 

conducted by Ms. Neha Aggarwal and Ms. Mussart Ahmed from the Department of Computer Science. 

It organized a National Symposium on ‘Accreditation and Ranking: A Pathway to Excellence,’ in association 

with the National Assessment and Accreditation Council (NAAC), on 26th September, 2019. The event witnessed 

participation of many dignitaries, faculty members from various central and private universities, industry 

professionals and students. Some of the guests include Prof. C. Raj Kumar, Vice Chancellor, O.P. Jindal Global 

University, keynote speaker, Prof. Kavita Sharma, President, South Asian University, and Prof. Alok Pandey, 

Director IMS, Ghaziabad. 

Prof. Sanjay Dhamija presented a technical seminar on, “How to Write a Case Study” for faculty on September, 

16, 2019. On  October 21, the cell with ACE - The Association of Computer Enthusiasts, organised a seminar in 

collaboration with Microsoft about their certifications exam for benefit of students.  

The IQAC and BSE-SGGSCC Centre of Excellence (COE), collectively organized a Faculty Development 

Workshop on “Safety in Cyber Space”, on 3rd January, 2020. The workshop was attended by both teaching and 

non-teaching staff of the college. The resource persons were Advocate Neeraj Arora and Dr. Sunaina Kanojia, 

OSD, Institute of Cyber Security and Law, University of Delhi.  

The session on “Effective Stress Management in Modern Times” was organised in association with BSE- 

SGGSCC Centre of Excellence on 15th Jan 2020, with Dr. Ishita Bhardwaj, Assistant Professor, Department of 

Psychology, as the resource person. 

The new college website has been launched with the joint efforts of website committee and IQAC. The 

information centre has been created for collection and dissemination of the information to appropriate contacts. 

The internal assessment and issue of clearance and admit cards have been made online through mobile app smart 

prof. The community initiatives have been enhanced by applying to “Unnat Bharat” scheme of Government of 

India where the college will adopt five villages.  

   


